
Sanitation Committee 
December 4, 2024 

4:00 PM 
 

 

Present: Matt Crull, Bob Griffith, Steve Engberg, Mayor Steve Brimhall, Brent 
Schleisman, Drew Schumacher, Shelbi Swinscoe Jim Warner, John Boecker,  

Absent: 

The Committee continued the discussion on the request from Tabitha Carlson. The 
Committee chose to take no action.  

 

Jon updated the Committee on the Waste Water Treatment Plant. He informed the 
Committee of issues they have had at the plant and some purchases that came in 
higher than anticipated. With all the new improvements completed the plant is 
ready for the upcoming software upgrade.  

 

Brent provided the Committee with a copy of the financial summary of the Des 
Moines County Residential Solid Waste Commission.  

 

Matt Crull presented the request for a sewer adjustment for his Mt. Pleasant 
Utility bill for Haunted Rails. It showed 33,000 gallons of usage, and in past years it 
had been between 15,000 and 20,000 gallons. The Committee granted his request 
and staff will submit an adjustment to Utilities.  

 

Prepared by ___________________________ Date ___________________ 

 
Approved by ___________________________ Date ___________________ 


